WLCL Board Meeting
Monday March 11, 2024

Members Present:
David Reid, Larry D'Angelo, Scott Trudell, Paul Richards, John Millington, Joe Tibus,
Frank Dyson, Joan Cooper, Mike Genter, Barb Richards, John West

Meeting Called to order by President Jie Tibus at 7:00 p.m.

Minutes for Oct. 2023 WLCL meeting were approved.
Motion by John Millington, 2nd by Mike Genter

Treasurer's Report via email by Chuck Neville.
Joe Tibus reviewed all items of report.
Treasurer's Report approved.

Motion by Larry D'Angelo, 2nd by Paul Richards

White Lake Weed Report by Frank Dyson:

Lack of Southern Diving Ducks this season has led to no weeds transported by them
from other lakes.

Curly Leaf is absent this season due to prior chemical application.

Chemical application notice will appear in 2024 newsletter.

Frank encourages Canal frontage areas to limit fertilizer to reduce algae in the canals.
Wake Boat use is not being restricted by Legislature. Issue is that this type of boat
causes turbulence and brings weeds to surface.

Eel Grass - Frank hopes to obtain permit to go out further than 50 feet from shore to hit
Sunken Island area.

Current Lake Level monitoring by law may be discontinued by the Michigan Governor.
White Lake has a listed legal level at this time which is checked every few days at White
Lake-Duck Lake Dam on White Lake. If Level is too high by listed height, Oakland
County engineers open dam to let water go into Duck Lake.

Barb Richards gave Membership Report.
Flags are in-gray and blue coloring.

Block Captains are in place.

Patty Rothwell has offered her help in this area.

Fireworks Display:

Scheduled for June 29, 2024.

Other Contract companies are being investigated.
Fireworks costs continue to rise.

Sailboat Races to continue as in the past- David Reid



Fishing Tournament- Scott Trudell:
Set for June 2024 during Free Michigan Fishing Weekend.

GOOSE REMOVAL REPORT: John West

Resolutions of approval have been given by White Lake and Highland Townships.
Contact person is Chris of Goosebusters.

Eggs and nests will be removed from bay area by Reserve Court and Turtle Bay by
Duck Lake Road.

All eggs and nests counted and are turned into the DNR.

NEW BUSINESS:
Winter Carnival insurance costs and police protection remain high. Table for further
discussion later.

NEWSLETTER:

David Reid gave suggestions on how the newsletter could be reformatted to give WLCL
news in a more concise and interesting manner.

David is welcoming help and suggestions from various committee chairs and
volunteers.

MOTION TO ADJOURN:
Scott Trudell; 2nd Mike Genter

MEETING ADJOURNED at 8:08 p.m.

Signed By:
Joan Cooper, Substitute Secretary



